
  

PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF MITCHELL COUNTY, IOWA  
Tuesday, September 14, 2010 
 

The Board of Supervisors convened at 8:30 a.m. with all members present.  Also present were Chuck Pajer and 
Harold Isaac. Motion by Marreel, second by Voaklander to approve the agenda. All voted aye. 

County Attorney Mark Walk reported that a jury trial is scheduled for Friday, September 17th, for a violation of the 
steel wheel ordinance.   

Sheriff Curt Younker presented his report of fees and expenses collected during August. Motion by Voaklander, 
second by Marreel to approve the report in the amount of $31,494.48. Roll call vote: all ayes. 

Stacyville Mayor Harold Isaac discussed paving Broad Street (Monument Avenue) thru the town. No decision was 
made on whether to use concrete or asphalt and whether to pave all of the street so that traffic can still go thru town. 

County Engineer Rich Brumm is checking on quotes to paint sixty miles of paved roads. Beams on the Halvorson 
Bridge have been set. A job description for the Road Foreman position and a deer crossing sign at 360th Street and 
Walnut Avenue was discussed. Removing the stop signs for the railroad crossing in Toeterville was discussed. Motion by 
Voaklander, second by Marreel to approve removing the stop signs on Hickory Avenue on both sides of the railroad 
crossing. Roll call vote: all ayes. Yield signs will remain at the crossing. 

Motion by Voaklander, second by Marreel to approve the minutes of the September 7th and 10th meetings. Roll call 
vote: all ayes.  

Penney Morse gave an update on the Community of David sign. Final cost of the sign is $729.60. The BOS had 
previously approved funding for the sign.  

Items of note: Voaklander reported on the Heartland Insurance employment practices seminar, Marreel reported on 
the County Care picnic and FMC Empowerment meeting and Walk reported on the NIACOG meeting. Received a manure 
management plan update from Fred Koschmeder. Received the Mitchell County Agricultural Extension Education 
Operating Fund FY 2010 Financial Report.  

To be noted that $87,947.00 is to be transferred from the General Basic Fund to the Secondary Road Fund and 
$150,000.00 is to be transferred from the Rural Basic Fund to the Secondary Road Fund.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 
 
 



                  
Barb Baldwin - Mitchell County Deputy Auditor  Stan Walk  Chair Board of Supervisors  


